
 

 

 A journalist was on assignment 
in a third-world county.  Walking 
the city streets, he struck up a 
conversation with a young boy.  
The boy had no home, no family.  
He lived day to day.  His shelter 
was a cardboard box.  As the 
journalist asked his age and found 
out that his birthday was the next 
ÄÁÙȟ ÔÈÅ ÊÏÕÒÎÁÌÉÓÔ ÁÓË ÈÉÍ Ȱ)Æ ÙÏÕ 
could have anything you wanted, 
what would you want for your 
ÂÉÒÔÈÄÁÙȩȱ  The boy answered very 
ÑÕÉÃËÌÙȟ ȰÁ ÐÉÅÃÅ ÏÆ ÐÌÁÓÔÉÃȢȱ  The 
rain, you see, often would soak the 
cardboard box, and all he had 
would be wet and cold.  The plastic 
would keep him dry.  That was the 
most wonderful thing he could 
imagine. 
 
 A story such as this 
helps us realize how 
many things we have to 
ÂÅ ÔÈÁÎËÆÕÌ ÆÏÒȟ ÄÏÅÓÎȭÔ 
it?  The trouble is that 
even a story about the 
ÂÏÙȭÓ ÓÉÍÐÌÅ ×ÉÓÈ ÆÏÒ 
some plastic cannot guarantee 
that we will feel thankful at 
Thanksgiving.  Maybe our joy has 
become disappointment.  Maybe 
heartache has devastated our 
family.  Maybe we are in poor 
health.  If our joy and thanksgiving 
depend on how well our lives have 
been going, then holidays like 

Thanksgiving will often be bland 
and empty.  Even hearing about the 
poor boy living in a cardboard box 
will not make a lasting difference. 
 
 4ÈÁÔȭÓ ×ÈÙ ÏÕÒ ÓÏÕÒÃÅ ÏÆ ÊÏÙ 
and thanksgiving needs to come 
from something greater.  'ÏÄȭÓ 
7ÏÒÄ ÌÅÁÄÓ ÕÓ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÔÒÕÔÈȟ ȰThanks 
be to God, Who always leads us in 
#ÈÒÉÓÔȭÓ ÔÒÉÕÍÐÈÁÎÔ ÐÒÏÃÅÓÓÉÏÎȣȱ ς 
Corinthians 2:14.  No matter what 
our circumstances are, as we 
believe in Jesus Christ, our lives are 
lives of triumph.  Our source of joy 
and thanksgiving is found only in 
our Savior!  The message of full 
ÆÏÒÇÉÖÅÎÅÓÓ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ *ÅÓÕÓȭ ÌÉÆÅȟ 
death on the cross and His 
resurrection can transform a 
thankless Thanksgiving into one 

filled with gratitude.  It 
transforms defeated 
lives into triumphant 
ones.  In the end what 
matters is not whether 
our home is made of 
wood, brick, or 

cardboard.  What matters is 
knowing and trusting in Jesus 
Christ as your Lord and Savior.  To 
learn more about Jesus and how He 
will change your lives, please join 
us for our Thanksgiving service or 
any of our worship services.  See 
you there! 

                     - Board for Home Outreach 
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Saturday Evening 
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Serving Peace 
   Pastor Tim Hartwig  
Cell ɀ 507-382-6826 
pastorhartwig@gmail.com   

   Pastor Matt Moldstad  
Cell ɀ 507-382-0045 
pastormoldstad@gmail.com   

   Office - Karen Wold  
Phone ɀ 507-385-1386 
karen@peacemankato.com  

Church Council 
President: 
   Eric Woller  
Vice President: 
   Jason DeWitt 
Secretary: 
   Terry Field  
Spiritual Leadership:  
   Jeff Huber 
Christian Education:  
   Joel Kom 
Property Management: 
   Jesse Wolff 
Stewardship: 
   Sergio Salgado  
Gospel Outreach: 
   Jonathan Stadler 

*ÅÓÕÓȭ ,ÁÍÂÓ Preschool 
   Joslyn Moldstad ɀ 507-385-7752 
joslynmoldstad@gmail.com  

Crossed - Youth Group 
www.peacemankato.org/crossed 
crossedyouth@gmail.com 

Special Interest Dates 
9th Stewardship Meeting 5p 
 Bd. of Education Meeting 6p 
10th  Council Meeting 6:30p 
15th  Jr Youth ɀ Escape Room 6:30p 
20th  Adult Group ɀ Movie Night 7p 
25th Thanksgiving Eve Services 
28th Decorate for Christmas 8a 
29th Sunday services at 8:45 & 11a 

A Thankful Thanksgiving 
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The purpose of our congregation is to worship God, who gives life through Word and Sacrament; to serve one 
another in love and fellowship; and to proclaim forgiveness and salvation to all through Jesus Christ alone. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Peace General Fund Contribution Update  

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Mission  

 

Just a reminder  ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǘƛƻƴ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƻŦ ǳǎƛƴƎ άŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ ƎƛǾƛƴƎέ ŦƻǊ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ 
your regular church offerings or special fund offerings.  Contributions can be 
debited automatically from your checking or savings account or processed using 
your debit or credit card (Peace is charged a larger percentage (up to 3.5%) of your 
donation for card usage).  The electronic giving program offers convenience for you 
and much needed donation consistency for our congregation. 

If you are currently giving on a weekly basis, you will no longer need to write out 52 checks a year or prepare 
52 envelopes.  And, when travel, illness or other circumstances prevent you from attending services, this 
program will allow your weekly offerings to continue in an uninterrupted basis. 

You can set it up yourself by going to our website, www.peacemankato.comΣ ŎƭƛŎƪ ǘƘŜ άhƴƭƛƴŜ DƛǾƛƴƎέ ōƻȄ 
and put in your information.  You choose how often you donate (weekly, monthly, certain date(s), etc.). 

 

Are you unable to care for your feet?   
Your church home is offering a service to 
help you care for your feet and toenails.   

By appointment, a registered nurse, using sanitary 
equipment, will soak and wash your feet, trim 
toenails, and finish with a lotion foot massage.  If the 
nurse feels further medical attention is needed, she 
may suggest an appointment with your health care 
provider.  This service is free; however, donations will 
be accepted to go to a church cause.   
For more information, or to set up an appointment,  
please call Amy Jo Reiner at 507-340-2061. 

To watch our service live, go to: 
www.peacemankato.com/livestreaming or  
our Facebook page.  The service will start 
automatically when it is live (8:45AM regular service).  

For recorded services, go to: 
www.vimeo.com/peacemankato and you can choose 
which service you wish to watch.   

 

http://www.peacemankato.com/livestreaming
http://www.vimeo.com/peacemankato


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Wedding Anniversaries:   

Marc & Kris Flygare 11/05/83  37 years 
Brandon & Ciara Beitlich 11/07/15  5 years 
Jeff & Aleta Lin 11/08/ 08 12 years 
Josh & Danielle Hoflock 11/10/18  2 years 
Kincaid & Carolyn Smith 11/21/56  64 years 
Bill & Kristi Hough 11/23/84  36 years 
Jordan & Laura Smith 11/28/09  11 years 
 

Congratulations!  May the Lord continue to bless 
you, and may your Christian marriage serve as an 

inspiration to others. 

The following was taken from 

 óMartin Lutherôs Little Instruction Bookô: 

 

DO NOT CRUSH A CHILD 

òChildren are not to be rebuked or beaten, but 

that they are to be chastised in love; but parents 

are not to vent their furious temper on 

theméFor when the spirit has been cowed, one 

is of no use for anything.ó 

®            ®            ® 

òAnd fathers, do not provoke your children to 

anger; but bring them up in the discipline and 

instruction of the Lord.ó Ephesians 6:4 

 

 

 

 

Harrison Harstad  6 years old 
Noah Moldstad  2 years old 
Hannah Westman  13 years old 
Evelyn Hinkel  7 years old 
Silas Holz  2 years old 
Luke Hinkel  9 years old 
Weston Stark  2 years old 
Benjamin Halvorson  15 years old 
Christian Moldstad  15 years old 
Sarah Merritt  14 years old 
Cullen Smith  9 years old 
Amelia Bunkowske  5 years old 
Henry Manthe  13 years old 
Joshua Allen  17 years old 
Grace Peters  13 years old 
Abel Lowrey  7 years old 
Andreas Schmeling  9 years old 
 

Also ɀ Paul Bunkowske, Rob Paulsen,  
Phil Novak, Jason Westman, Ione Geistfeld, 

Taylor Pithan, Josh Wierschke,  
Stephanie Wentzlaff, Dave Kammerer, 

Rachel Lowrey, Regan Geving, Tom Kuster, 
Joe Lundsten, Shelia Barnett, Josiah Dueck, 

Whitney Holz, Sarah Heartbird,  
Jon Howson, Ben Kohls, Tim Paulsen. 

May the Lord bless you, 
today and always. 

 

Happy 
Birthday!  
 



 

 

 
 
 
 

A Special Thank-you 

This past spring and summer Peace was able to do something extraordinary.  We were able to continue 
to offer online and on-sight service despite the COVID-19 restrictions in the form of drive-in services 
and weekly outdoor services.  We thank everyone who helped make this possible, but we would like 
to especially recognize these key individuals: 

 
Joel Kom, who urged us to pursue drive-in services early on, acquired an FM transmitter, and Tim Paulsen who 
led a team of members to construct the preaching booth we utilized all summer.  
 
Matt & Carol Wiechmann, for providing, setting up and running their personal sound equipment every Sunday, 
from Easter to the end of September, often times needing to do this for two services. 
 
Phil Wels, for his tireless work in recording, editing, and uploading our services on various platforms to bring 
our services to those watching online. 
 
Paul Fries, for troubleshooting and resolving audio/video issues we faced throughout this time. 
 
Jesse Wolff, for coordinating the set up and take down of the piano used for our outdoor services.    
 
 

Serving the month of November: 

Altar/Communion preparation  Counters 

7th /8 th Terri, Jessie, Hannah Fries & Allison Petzel 1st Sunday: Mike Madson & Todd Olsen  

21st/22 nd Terri, Jessie, Hannah Fries & Allison Petzel 2nd Sunday: Phil Novak & Marilyn Paulsen  

  3rd  Sunday: Chris Harstad & Brian Koch 

  4th  Sunday: Jon Stadler & NEEDED 

  5th  Sunday:  Ernie Geistfeld & Karen Wold  

Ushers 

 Saturday  Sunday 

 6:00 PM 8:45 AM 11:00 AM 

1st  
Brian DeVos 
Tim Paulsen 

John Moldstad 
Rob Pipal 

7th /8 th Josh Ringen 
Nick Peters 
Ben Petzel 

Jeff Huber  
Sergio Salgado 

14 th/15 th   Phil Wels 
Pete Schuch 
Eric Woller 

Scott Pithan 
Cody Pithan 

21st/22 nd Marc Flygare 
Paul Bunkowske 
Brandon Evers 

Rick Brennhofer 
Mark Zenk 

25 th   Thanksgiving Eve  
5:00 PM ς Derek Harstad 
                     Keith Wiederhoeft 

6:30 PM ς Will Brueske 
                     Terry Field 

28 th/29 th   Jonathan Stadler 
Dave Kammerer 
Zach Kammerer 

Lucas Fricke 
John Gunderson 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Preschool picnic and playground fun! 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

October: 
 

 *ÅÓÕÓȭ ,ÁÍÂÓ ÁÔ 0ÅÁÃÅ 0ÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌ wants to thank Denice Woller and family for a wonderful field trip 
to their farm and Woller Photography.  It was our first field trip and we are thankful because it could 
be outside and we could keep safe from the pandemic as much as possible.  /ÎÅ ÐÁÒÅÎÔ ÓÁÉÄȟ Ȱ×Å ÈÁÖÅ 
not been able to really visit much during our Covid time and this gave us a wonderful opportunity to 
ÄÏ ÓÏȦȱ  We thank the many families who were able to come and drive their child to the field trip and to 
have our preschoolers see real chickens and a chicken coop, a great big barn with a swing.  Children 
enjoyed petting dogs, horses, kittens, a bunny and watching the movement of a very cute turtle.   Many 
of us are not able to visit farms, and it was a delightful time to run, play and enjoy a snack in the grassy 
area.  Many thanks to the Wollers for opening up their farm to our preschool! 

 God has graciously allowed our preschool to begin its year, after so many months of being closed, 
ÁÓ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓȟ ÕÎÄÅÒ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÇÒÁÃÅȢ  7Å ÈÁÖe begun with 47 eager learners, including now Kamyah Fettig, 
who will begin soon.  We are also needing transportation for one additional child who lives in the MSU 
area, who would love to come and be added to our afternoon group.  If you are able to do this, please 
contact the preschool. 

 Children are getting used to having their temperatures taken and many of them tell us the 
importance of washing well for 20 seconds!  We thank our parents for watching their children so 
carefully, so that we are able to maintain these healthy school days.  It is really God who has provided 
us with our ability to open ouÒ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÁÎÄ ×Å ÁÓË ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ ÔÏ ÐÒÁÙ ÆÏÒ ÏÕÒ ÐÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌȭÓ ÓÁÆÅÔÙȢ  
We thank Dani Merritt also for all of her help in the classroom and for helping to keep our classrooms 
clean and sanitized. 

 We look forward this month to our annual Harvest Festival to take place on Thursday and Friday, 
October 29 and 30th.  This will give our children a chance to dress-up, play games ÁÎÄ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅ 'ÏÄȭÓ 
bountiful harvest with special songs and prizes and face-painting.  If you would like to help, please 
contact Joslyn and Dani at 385-7752.     

Preschool News  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
               Hunting for treasures! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

November: 
 
 

*ÅÓÕÓȭ ,ÁÍÂÓ ÁÔ 0ÅÁÃÅ 0ÒÅÓÃÈÏÏÌers thanked God with prayers, songs, games and Bible stories about 
Jacob and Joseph this month.  We have been talking about our Community and Community Helpers.  
4ÈÅÓÅ ÁÒÅ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÈÅÌÐÅÒÓȢ  "Ù 'ÏÄȭÓ ÄÉÒÅÃÔÉÏÎȟ these workers keep us healthy, fed, clothed, safe, 
educated and they give us so much for a happy and blessed life. 

We love to hear our preschoolers speak.  One of our favorites this month was one of our little girls, who 
asked her mom if she could change her middle name to Jesus because she loves Him so very much!  We 
ask that you all would pray that these precious souls of our children would grow in their faith as they 
continue to love their Savior, Jesus and trust in His forgiveness.   

Many thanks to our parents and volunteers who helped with our Harvest Festival.  You made it extra 
fun for our preschoolers.  We also thank Thrivent Financial for their contribution of monies to spend 
on food, prizes, decorations and games. 

We also thank Denice Woller for taking pictures of our preschoolers and we thank Nick and Emily 
Peters for our visit to their hog farm where we were able to visit the barn of piglets, see and touch real 
oats and soy beans, shuck corn and climb on a real combine and tractor.  It was a beautiful outside field 
trip where we could stay safe during Covid. 

We ask your help in continuing to pray for our preschool, so that we are able to stay safe during this 
pandemic.  We also pray that our children could continue to learn, as we know it is so important in their 
young lives.  We thank our congregation that we could also enjoy our Martin Luther books to learn 
ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ 2ÅÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ -ÁÒÔÉÎȭÓ ÄÉÓÃÏÖÅÒÙ ÔÈÁÔ ×Å ÁÒÅ ÁÃÃÅÐÔÅÄ ÂÙ 'ÏÄ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÆÁÉÔÈ ÁÌÏÎÅȢ  ɉ!Ó ÏÕÒ 
preschool wall proclaims what Martin Luther discovered: The Just Shall Live By Faith.) 

We thank God for His material harvest blessings, but we also ask God to give us more pastors who will 
show us our sin, but also show us our Savior, Jesus, so that we also enjoy a blessed harvest of souls for 
'ÏÄȭÓ ËÉÎÇÄÏÍȢ  (One of our preschoolers lately expressed his desire to become a pastor one day.)  

If you desire a Christ-centered preschool for your child, please call us at 385-7752.  If you would like to 
donate to our preschool so that more children are able to ÁÔÔÅÎÄȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÍÁËÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÅÃË ÔÏ *ÅÓÕÓȭ 
Lambs at Peace Preschool. 

 

Preschool News  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


